Idaho State Racing Commission
Commission Teleconference Meeting

July 16, 2009

Attendees:  In person: Dennis Jackson, Jacki Libengood.  By phone: Tim Ridinger, Mike Bosen, and Ted Hoffman.

Chairman Tim Ridinger called the meeting to order at 10:36 am. He then turned the meeting over to Executive Director Dennis Jackson.

Dennis Jackson stated that we just have one business item here today and that is to approve the Idaho Falls live meet application.  As you will remember at our last meeting in Jerome, the Idaho Falls people came and proposed some race dates that was agreeable to everyone.  As is typical they are short a couple of documents and will have Jacki let you know what they have sent so far.  And we may need to approve contingent on those missing items.
Jacki Libengood stated that what we are still waiting on from Idaho Falls is their certificates of Liability and the Workers Comp Jockey Insurance.  They called this morning and said their liability insurance won’t be issued until they received the Alcohol License and that their Worker Comp is in place and just waiting for a certificate.

Dennis Jackson stated that he would recommend is that you approve the license contingent on us receiving their insurance information as they are due to start racing next weekend, the weekend of the 24th.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions.

Ted Hoffman made the motion to approve the license contingent upon receiving the insurance information.

Mike Bosen made the second.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions, none being he then asked for a vote.  Motion passed.
Dennis Jackson stated that as a quick update, the fair circuit continues to do well.  We just finished 5 days of racing in Rupert and the total handle from Rupert is almost double the handle from last year. Then Idaho Falls, Malad and then Burley.  If I might take a minute to update you on what is going on with Les Bois.  Ada County announced that they have signed a lease with Idaho Entertainment and they are a part of companies held by the Spector family.  They operate a race track in Evanston Wyoming and operate some off track betting in Wyoming and they hold an agreement with the fair board in Montana to run there.  They plan to rename Les Bois to Idaho Downs.  The announcement of them as the lease holder has not meet with approval among the horse racing industry.  I have heard that they leased the simulcast facility for the entire year but only the track from April through June and they intend to race then.  We have requested a copy of the lease agreement.  The thoroughbred people are very unhappy about that.  That time frame does not include any time to practice, gallop or train any horses.  And that is more important to the thoroughbred and not so important to the Quarter horse folks.  The thoroughbred folks stated publicly that they will block the new lessees.  We meet with Spector July 14th and we gave them the applications and told them the next step was to get the horsemen’s agreement.  It may be possible that they may make an attempt to decertify the current horsemen’s group.   That being the case, I suggest that our next meeting be held here in August.
Chairman Tim Ridinger stated that the week of August 10 would be fine with him.
Ted Hoffman stated that the 10th would be the only day he would be available that week.
Mike Bosen stated that the 10th would be fine with him.

Dennis Jackson asked if Commissioner Hoffman would be available the week of the 17th, more like the 19th or 20th.

Ted Hoffman answered that Wednesday or Thursday would work for him.

Mike Bosen answered that the 19th works for him.  He then made the motion to hold our next meeting in Boise on Wednesday August 19th at 11:00 am.

Ted Hoffman made the second.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any other comments or questions, none being he then asked for the vote.  Motion passed.
Mike Bosen asked about the move to decertify the current horsemen’s group.  Who could lead that?

Dennis Jackson answered that he doesn’t know and it is a concern that it may occur, more anger speaking than it is fact at this time.  The Statute is clear and you can not license them without the agreement with the current horsemen’s group.
Ted Hoffman asked for an email regarding the next meeting.

Dennis Jackson agreed that meeting information will be sent to everyone.

Ted Hoffman made the motion to adjourn.

Mike Bosen made the second.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked for a vote.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 10:55.
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